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Correspondence.
G. & G. Smith

37 Shaw Cresc. Muswellbrook. Qld.

Dear Mr Carey, Thank you for continuing to send us the Courier. Please find enclosed our annual cheque.

Best regards to all. George & Gloria Smith.

J. Steen, Thornlands, Qld.

Jack/Delys, Herewith a cheque for the Courier or for whatever. At the moment I am going strong but still keeping 4 to 5 doctors off the breadline. You know how it is, one sends you to another, and so it goes on.

The wife and I went down to Lismore the other day to see "Happy" after his hip replacement and he is going really well.

Will take this opportunity to wish everybody a "Happy Christmas" and a "Healthy New Year".

Best regards, Beryl & Jack.

C. West, Waterman. WA.

Dear Jack, Thanks for safe arrival of Courier. I'm very happy to join the gathering for Christmas Luncheon on Friday 6th December (all being well.)

Cheers, Claire West.

E. Prior, Wantirna, Vic.

Dear Jack, Thank you for your note. I received it a few days before I went on a coach trip to Alice Springs etc - returning to Melbourne on the Ghan.

Enclosed cheque for $50 for the Courier.

I received an invitation for the Melbourne Christmas luncheon from Mavis and Fred Broadhurst. Unfortunately I will be unable to attend, as I will be in Queensland for a family reunion.

Thank you for the Courier, which I am now receiving regularly.

Yours sincerely, Elizabeth Prior.

T. Adams, Toowong, Qld.

Dear Delys & Jack, I am ashamed it has taken me so long to write and thank you for the birthday card you sent me - I was particularly pleased and honoured to see it was 'created just for me by Delys.' Thank you very much.

Had a lovely day, lots of calls from grandchildren and cards, and phone calls from local friends. I spoke to Mary McKenzie who is my twin!

Yesterday Bulla Tait phoned and I got all the news from him about the trip to Mandurah and details of all the chaps he had seen. From all accounts he had a great time and is on his way home today. His legs are playing up and I'm sure he will be glad to get home. It is a long way from Ayr to Perth!

Betty Coulson's mother died the other day aged 105!! Margaret Hooper is well again - she has had quite a year but is up and around again.

Iris is going into a respite Caring Centre at the end of this month for a couple of weeks and I will be waking up to go to sleep again! I get dreadfully tired but at least she looks well to everybody. We celebrate our 57th wedding anniversary next Wednesday (Oct. 16) - how's that?

I guess I heard you barracking for the Lions when they beat Collingwood. I was less than impressed by the Collingwood coach's tears! Unfortunately lots of sportsmen don't know how to lose, which is very sad.

What a wonderful job you are doing with the Courier. Each edition is just as interesting. Thank you for your hard work and keeping us in touch. I enjoyed the joke about married bliss!!

Cheers and best wishes to you both, Tony.

P. Krause, Parkwood, Qld.

Dear Folks, Just a short note to let you know I'm finding Qld a nice warm state which suits me greatly.

Hope this finds you all well. 

Enclosed a little nourishment for the "Courier."

My best wishes to all, Peter Krause.

T. J. Pulleine, Young, NSW.

Dear Jack, Have been meaning to write this past few months but somehow I never seem to make it. I've enclosed a cheque for $50, half for the Courier and half for the Timor Fund. I've just spent a couple of weeks in hospital with a chest infection, still huffing and puffing but getting there. I'm going to Canberra for a Prostate check on Friday. I had another great grandchild last month, No. 17 to go with 42 grandchildren so I don't get much time for anything but family. Here's hoping and wishing all is well with everyone and may God bless you all.

Yours sincerely, Tom.

P. Spillett, Darwin, N.T. 

Just a quick note Jack to thank you for the June copy of the Courier which I enjoy reading. I enclose my cheque for $30.00 to go towards the cost of production.

Should you have the address of Patrick Daluz I would appreciate it so that I can write to him. I was in touch with his father for a long time and then I lost contact with him after his wife died and then I heard he had died. I want to let him know that Domingus Amaral, the former Liurai of Luka, who helped out with our men in the eastern part of Timor, has passed on.

I am still in contact with his son Francisco who is currently translating my book on the precolonial history of Timor into the Tetum language.

Again many thanks, Peter Spillett. 7/9/02

E. Howell, Mandurah, WA.

Dear Jack & Delys, Thank you for your care and compassion for Bill and the family. I am enclosing a copy of the poem preceding the eulogy and with the number of friends and family attending and cards etc I think it says it all.

Enclosed is a cheque. Put it where you think it will help the most.

My sincere thanks to all members, wives and widows who attended Bill's farewell. He is now at peace and the Venus star is his star as the grandchildren chose it.

Best wishes and God bless all. Elvie Howell.

I. Nisbet, Kew, Vic.

Ian Nisbet has kindly provided us with news of his father Tom. The old warrior is still going strong which I'm sure members, especially the boys of B Platoon, will be pleased to hear.

Dear Ray (Aitken), Thanks for the letter and the notice about Charlie King. I am afraid Dad is not up to responding to your letter but could wax lyrical on Charlie King.

Vascular dementia has got the better of him meaning short term memory is pretty well shot but he still able to conduct an interesting discussion on matters past and still reads the newspaper with an inquiring mind although context of it all must be confusing, eg what is Kyoto?

At other times some questions or comments have you falling out of the chair. Just the other day while parked outside the Bank, which has a Travel Agent next door, Dad commented that "he certainly would not like to have a name spelt like that." On inquiring what he was talking about, he alluded to the sandwich advertising board on the footpath outside the Travel Agent which was advertising holiday specials to the famous beach resort in Thailand called PHUKET. It took me a few seconds to get what he was on about!!

He is still a member of the independent company, living on his own but is oblivious to the support structures that enable him to do so. With a whisky in one hand, a cigar in the other, sitting up in bed reading The Age or in the family room watching TV, he is generally comfortable with his lot, albeit it is lonely at times. But he would not have it any other way. "I am quite capable of looking after myself, now you get on home to your family." He is still the Brigadier.

I took him to the 60th Anniversary of the Victorian Commando Association earlier this year, but even though he is patron, succeeding to Bernie C, he was not up to participating in a formal sense. Fred Broadhurst and his wife Mavis were there plus a number of 2/2nd widows. Being basically born and bred in Perth their names meant little to me. Fred has been a regular visitor to Number 54 Tuxen Street over the years and as Dad is want to say, between the two of them they have fired off a few rounds over more than one or two Johnnie Walkers.

East Timor is still a part of his life and only recently a young chap, who recently served in East Timor, and who has a brother serving over there at present, came to interview him the other day for a film he is proposing to make. He said that he had met up with Rupino who turned 75 the other day, but reported that his overall health was not as good as one would like. He is currently in East Timor and I am led to believe will interview Dad on camera when he returns.

I have tried over the last ten years to get the old man (when he was fitter, both mentally and physically) to take a trip back to Perth, (he did get one more trip out of the Government to go overseas as part of the Australia Remembers contingent and " this time no-one shot at us") but without success. Alas, it will never come to pass now, as just a trip to the dentist in the city is a mental and physical challenge, and that is not just for him.

On behalf of Dad thanks for the letter. Yours sincerely, Ian Nisbet.

W. Snowdon, MHR, Alice Springs, NT.

Dear Editor, Thank you for the most recent copy of the Courier. I have always been an avid reader more so since the death of my father, Tom Snowdon in 1987, but am ashamed to say that this is the first time that I have corresponded with you.

Over the years I have had contact with Paddy Kenneally, particularly in the mid nineties when he was an occasional and very welcome visitor to our home in Alice Springs. We had a number of lively discussions about East Timor.

I have been a regular visitor to East Timor since November 1999 and was honoured to be an invited guest to the independence celebrations in Dili, which was a very emotional occasion. What is clear in East Timor is the widespread memory of, and respect for and even reverence for the 2/2nd amongst the East Timorese.

Over the years I have, on a number of occasions, mentioned the 2/2nd in speeches in the House of Representatives. Prior to the United Nations intervention in 1999 these were invariably in the context of the special responsibility and debt that Australia had in relation to East Timor as result of the 2/2nd experience in WWII.

The work of the Association and its members are a constant source of inspiration. 

Please find enclosed two cheques one a donation to the Courier and the other a donation to the Trust Fund.

Yours sincerely, Warren Snowdon.

J. Chatfield, Pinjarra, WA.

Dear Delys & Jack, Enclosing a cutting, it went through my mind you may be interested to know this is available when you are planning the Safari outings. When I was away in Thailand visiting the Burma Railway, the organisers arranged for a lunch on the move: it was a box of chicken and salad, even included a hard-boiled egg. I think it was done by one of the fast food chicken outlets and it was received very well. 

Hope I have been able to help if I come up with any other suggestions I'll let you know. I hope this finds you both well as it leaves me. Looking forward to seeing you at the Xmas social get-together.

Kind regards, Joy Chatfield.

W. Thomson, Capel, WA.

Dear Jack & Delys, Thank you so much for coming down and bringing the flag for Alex's funeral, it was most appreciated. I know he would have loved knowing you were there. I'm enclosing a cheque for whatever you think, to use it on. It's a bit hard trying to adjust to living on your own, but we have a large family around, right down to a 7 week old great grandchild, so I'm never really lonely.

I'll let you know if coming to King's Park on 17th, trying to find out which ones are available on that day. Thanks again.

Love Wyn Thomson.

L. Davies, Caloundra, Qld.
Dear Jack & Delys, Sorry about further delay - trouble with scanning - so back to snail mail!

Enclosed these photos and screed on Eric - hope it is okay for you. Also enclosed my cheque for $100 for you to put to the Trust Fund and Courier expenses.

Hope you are both well. 

All the best, regards Lois Davies.

G. Middleton, President  R.S.L. Northam,WA.

Dear Mrs Carey, Many thanks for the thought and the 2/2nd Commando Courier. The Katrine ceremony was of great interest to me as my great-grandfather, Dr. Viveash, gave the land for the church and graveyard in 1861 and the church has been our place of worship as far back as I can remember though no services are conducted there these days.

Called on your father last Wednesday, he seems very well and is as cheeky as ever (at 92). He was most amused by the efforts of his grandaughter, Melita, to save the nesting magpie.

Once again thanking you and all good fortune to you and yours.

Yours sincerely, Gerry Middleton.
J. Epps. Karrinyup, WA.

After the Mildura Safari, which as always, was a great show, I had a very nice stay with Joyce Smith for a week. Colleen Strickland was there for the first few days before going home.

It was a very restful stay and Joyce was feeling pretty good, except for the legs and her voice.

From there I had a week with Linda and Terry up in the Gold Coast. Terrific weather and hated leaving.

Invitation from Kath Press and another weeks pleasant stay. Only thing, going from heat to 1 below and rain was a bit hard to take. The company made up for it.

Kath had just come out of hospital after an operation on her face near the eye. Very nasty but it looked very much better by the time I left.

I never knew Orange had so much to interest one. The autumn colours in the streets parks and gardens reminded me of Canberra. A lot of history etc and plenty of places to visit.

This trip was one of my best trips ever, being with people I love, like, and admire.

The object of this note is to wish all my friends especially 2/2. A very Merry Xmas and a Healthy Happy New Year.

I'm being 'ikey' and not sending cards this year.

May God bless you all and the best of wishes for 2003.

Love and regards, Jessie Epps. 
N. Wilson, Gilgandra, NSW.

Dear Jack & Del, Sorry I haven't sent cheque for Courier before but things have been happening and time gets away.

The Safari sounded such a great success. I was thinking about you all. Just couldn't go. Keith loved seeing you all so much, my regret is that we didn't go sooner so as he could have spent more time with his old mates.

Olive had told me that your daughter was very ill too about Safari time. I do hope things have improved.

So sad about Betty Craig, it seems to have been a peaceful passing. She would have loved the Safari and it was good that she had gone.

Well our family has had a hard time. Julie (our daughter) was so happy early in the year that she was expecting again (5th time and only has Laura 2 1/2) when her husband Wayne, was diagnosed with cancer and had to have treatment. It is better than it was earlier but he still has to have more treatment so hopeful and trusting in God that it will come good. (They live out of Orange, 130 miles from Gilgandra. I go down at times.)

Julie was then told her baby had a 50% chance of survival due to complications and would have to have the birth in Sydney where they operated immediately. At 21 weeks, Julie lost it. She's tried so hard and can't try any more. It's so hard on her but she's been wonderful through it all and supports Wayne so much. She deserves all to come good with him.

Son David had great success again at the National Aust. Stock Horse Championships. His young stallion was Supreme horse of the show. Won 4 champions and 3 Reserve champions with his horses.

They were held at Albury (approx. time of the Safari). I went with them to look after granddaughter Paige (3) so I was busy. 

"Happy" rings sometimes with the news - very caring fellow. Give my best to "Sprocky" - must write to him soon. He said you are in touch so perhaps you can fill him in. Also Tich and Olive.

Sorry, with all my news being mostly sad, as well as the drought, will survive,

Love Nola.

                                                  00000

A. O'Connor. Busselton, 6280.

2/2nd Commando Assoc.

Enclosed cheque for $25 to be used in any way you deem fit.

(Mrs) Augusta O'Connor.

                                                  00000

